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About OKVRC 
Oklahoma Vintage Radio Collectors 
(OKVRC) publishes Broadcast News 
monthly for the presentation of 
historical information and 
enjoyment of club members and 
friends.  
 
Broadcast News always welcomes 
submissions of articles on subjects of 
interest to radio collectors and 
restorers, and club activities news. 
  

Send Articles to: 
   Broadcast News Editor, OKVRC 
   PO BOX 50625 
   Midwest City, OK 73140-5625 

Or via email to:  
   cadyraymond1@gmail.com. 
 
Unless otherwise noted, articles 
may be reprinted freely, as long as 
proper credit and reference is 
given. Electronic copy of articles 
can be obtained from the editor  
of Broadcast News. 

 OKVRC MEMBERSHIP 
You are invited to join us in our 
celebration of Vintage Radio by 
sending your $15 annual 
membership fee by check to:  
 
  OKVRC 
  PO BOX 50625 
  Midwest City, OK, 73140-5625 
 

Membership payment also accepted 
at any of our monthly meetings and 
our semi-annual club swap meets. 

 
Membership payment is due in 
January for that year. If your 
membership has expired, you are 
in jeopardy of being dropped from 
the Broadcast News distribution 
list, so please send in your dues 
today. 
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discuss. We also will talk about 
plans for our big April 11th swap 
meet. Bring items for the Feb. 
meeting donation auction. 
    Thanks to everyone who has 
paid their dues. If you have not 
paid yet for 2020, please send 
your $15 to PO BOX 50625,   
Midwest City, OK, 73140-5625. 

Upcoming Events 

Included later in this issue 
(page 4) is my annual list of 
upcoming major radio events. 
Everyone should plan to attend 
at least the local events—our 
two big meets in Midwest City 
and Tulsa. 

April’s Swap Meet 

Our big annual meet will be on 
Saturday, April 11th at the 
Midwest City Community 
Center, beginning at 9 AM. We 
have the facility reserved for the 
whole day, if needed. We will 
have a contest, swap meet, 
silent auction, and live auction. 
It is time to begin planning and 
publicizing our meet. If you 
have an idea for a contest 
category to include, please let 
me know. See you February 8th. 

 

 A Little Business 

Wow! One month of the New 
Year has already passed, and 
it is time for our February 
meeting. It will be at the 
Sonoma Lake Clubhouse, 
1712 NW 159th St, Edmond, 
on February 8th with dinner 
around 6 PM and the meeting 
starting at 7 PM. Pizza is on 
the menu, and the topic is 
acoustic phonographs.This is 
a little off topic for the radio 
club, but most collectors have 
an early phonograph in their 
collection, so it should be of 
interest. I will bring a variety of 
early outside machines to 
show and lead the discussion 
with phonograph history.  Feel 
free to bring your table model 
phonograph. It should be an 
interesting meeting. Also, as 
always, feel free to bring any 
radio-related item to show and 



   

Greetings and Happy February! Hard to 
believe we are in 2020. I went out into my 
yard today, a beautiful warm and sunny day, 
and I saw a few spring bulbs starting to push 
shoots out of the ground with a few cheerful 
blooms. Spring is on the way already. Should 
probably enjoy the fine weather a bit more, 
but I have to knock this out now because the 
Super Bowl is on tonight! 
   It was a crisp, chilly, but dry and windless 
day here in Edmond as OKVRC members 
gathered at the Sonoma Lakes subdivision 
clubhouse in Edmond for the first regular club 
meeting of 2020. We had a fairly meager 
turnout of about eleven. The dinner choice 
this month was chili and cornbread, along 
with deserts and other extras. The food 
choice was excellent for the cool weather, 
and everyone was well fed. There were some 
leftovers to take home, and as always, we  
the usual great price of five dollars a person. 
   After dinner Club President Jim Collings 
called the meeting to order. We began with a 
brief presentation by Dorothy and Raymond 
Cady on methods of replacing a dial glass. 
(More about that later.) We then discussed 
an upcoming radio meet in Houston, and 
topics for some of our upcoming meetings: 
February’s meeting will be on acoustic 
phonographs, and the March topic will be 
Westinghouse radios. If you have either of 
these in your collection, you won’t want to 
miss coming to those meetings. 
  President Jim Collings started by showing 
us a very desirable Fada Temple model 752 
Catlin radio that belongs to Julie Collings. 

Report on January 2020 Meeting – Jim Tyrrell 
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Raymond Cady showed us his newly-
restored Westinghouse portable which 
is nicknamed the “Refrigerator” because 
of its resemblance to a fifties-era fridge. 

Club member Elena brought in a Philco 
model 46-1201 “Bing Crosby” radio-
phonograph. It got its name from the fact 
that Bing was used in advertising for it. It 
is unusual in that you slide your (78 
RPM) record in through a slot in the front 
(like the CD player in your car) rather 
than placing it on a turntable. Despite the 
fact that the 78s have to be inserted one-
at-a-time, the clever, space-saving 
design sold well. 
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   As mentioned, tonight’s program was 
presented by club members Raymond and 
Dorothy Cady on how to make reproduction 
dial scales. While some reproduction dial 
scales are now available from Radio Daze 
and other suppliers, the selection is limited 
to fairly common sets. If you have some 
patience and skill though, you can often 
make your own.  
   Dorothy and Ray started by showing us 
techniques for touching up damaged but 
salvageable dials, before moving on to how 
to create new ones for dials that are 
severely damaged. Often a new tuning 
scale can be created finding an image on 
line, then using Microsoft Paint and Word 
to create a new one printed on waterslide 
decal material that is then applied to the 
cleaned off old glass. Word even has a 
function for curving text, for creating new 
round dials. They will explain their 
techniques in further detail in their section 
of the newsletter. I was pleased to see that 
they used as a demo a small Crosley table 
model that I had sold to them for a couple 
of bucks at the last club swap meet. The 
image on the dial glass was badly rotted,  

but they made a new one, and the radio 
will soon be another showpiece restoration 
of theirs. (I understand you may be able to 
see the actual radio at April’s swap meet.) 
   We always end our meeting with our 
usual donation auction. A power supply 
chassis, a Silvertone radio chassis, a 
General Electric Bakelite radio cabinet, a 
box of cables and probes, A Packard-Bell 
radio chassis with a tuning eye, and  a 
piece of military radio gear from WWII all 
went to new homes. 

   Special thanks to Dorothy and Ray for 
sharing their amazing restoration skills with 
us. See you at the next club meeting on 
February 15th! 

                 Jim Tyrrell 

Report on January 2020 Meeting (Continued) 
   Elena also showed us a tuning unit from 
a military radio set, and a tiny shortwave 
convertor designed to be installed in your 
car to let you hear shortwave broadcasts 
on your car radio. 



 
Upcoming Radio Meets and Conventions 
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Feb. 7-9, 2020 HVRA Convention   Houston, TX 

March 28, 2020 VRPS Spring Auction   Irving, TX 

March 26-28, 2020 Carolinas Chapter AWA Meet  Charlotte, NC 

April 11, 2020 OKVRC Annual Meet   Midwest City, OK 

April 10-11, 2020 Green Country Hamfest   Claremore, OK 

May 8-9, 2020  DVHRC Antiques Radio Show  Kutztown, PA 

May 15-16, 2020 NARC Radio Daze   Plymouth, MN 

May 9, 2020 VRPS Spring Swap Meet   Irving, TX 

June 6, 2020 HLARA Summer Sizzler   Tulsa, OK  

July 18-19, 2020 MARC Extravaganza   Livonia, MI 

August 7-8, 2020 ARCI Radiofest   Addison, IL  

     (Chicago Area) 

August 11-15, 2020 AWA Convention   Rochester, NY 

September 19, 2020 VRPS Summer Swap Meet   Irving, TX 

Sept. 18-19, 2020 DVHRC Antiques Radio Show  Kutztown, PA 

October 10, 2020 OKVRC Fall Swap Meet   Midwest City, OK 

Nov. 20-22, 2020  VRPS Annual Convention Plano, TX

Left clockwise: Julie 
Collings, Mike Swinney, 
Jim Collings and Jim 
Lankford. Above: Raymond 
Cady and Ilana Steinhorn. 



 
         
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
   

 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 For Sale  
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Services 
AM Transmitter 

$95 with Bluetooth. Play 
your digital music collec-
tion on your antique radio 
with an AM transmitter. 
Comes with USB and SD 
card connections and 
built-in FM tuner. The  
Bluetooth option lets you 
connect to a smartphone 
or tablet. To order or for 
more information contact  
Raymond Cady at: 
cadyraymond1@gmail.com 
(405) 820-8014 

Own a family heirloom radio or a 
recent-acquisition vintage radio that 

you’d love to see restored? 
Golden Age Radio Restoration 

Provides reasonably-priced high-quality 
chassis repair and cabinet restoration 

services.  

We can make it look and play like new again. 

Contact: Raymond Cady at (405) 820-8014,  
cadyraymond1@gmail.com, or visit our website at:  

GOLDENAGERADIORESTORATION.COM 

Wanted 

Briggs & Stratton 
(BASCO) radio items 
Crystal radio, tube sockets, 
A-B-C power supplies, 
radio advertising, boxed 
parts, & promotional items.  
Email Dale Boyce at: 
radioman@wi.rr.com, or 
call (414) 840-4146. 

 

Magnet Wire 
Sizes and price vary. 
Contact Mike at 
orders@coaxman.com or 
call: (405) 376-9473. 

Old Comics: Send list of available comics to Dan 
Giddings, PO Box 3961, Glendale, CA 91221-3961. 

Tubes and Tube-type Amplifiers: Jim Collings, 
14704 Carlingford Way, Edmond, OK 73013. (405)-
755-4139 or jrcradio@cox.net. 

Vintage Radio Cabinet Restoration 
If they weren’t old, we probably wouldn’t love 
them as much as we do. Yes, your vintage 
radios have seen years of wear and tear, and in 
some cases, abuse, but  they don’t have to look 
like it. I have been referred to as an artist of 
radio cabinet restoration. My prices are very 
reasonable, and my love for each vintage radio 
combined with my Never Give up! Never 
Surrender! attitude means that your vintage 
radio cabinet will be the best it can be when it 
comes back home to you. Want to learn more?  

Call or Text Dorothy at 405-206-9985
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We’re on the Web! 
Visit us at: 

www.okvrc.org 

 OKVRC BOARD: 
 

President: 
 Jim Collings                    
jrcradio@cox.net  

    Vice-President 
      Dorothy Cady 

  dcady1@gmail.com 
Secretary: 

Jim Tyrrell                       
jptyrrell@sbcglobal.net  

Treasurer 
Jim Ray                           
jabray71@hotmail.com 

    Webmaster 
      Dorothy Cady 
      dcady1@gmail.com  
 
 BROADCAST  NEWS  
 STAFF: 
 
Editors/Photographers:  
    Raymond Cady 
 cadyraymond1@gmail.com 

 Dorothy Cady 
dcady1@gmail.com 
  

OKVRC EDITOR 
Broadcast News 
PO BOX 50625 
Midwest City, OK 73140-5625 

 

 

Repairing Vintage Radio Dial 
Glass/Face by Dorothy Cady 

 
Whether your vintage radio’s glass is completely missing, the 
printing on it is gone or damaged, or the control dial is 
unreadable, you have three choices if you want to restore it: 
salvage the damaged part from another radio, purchase a 
replacement (if available), or repair or replace it yourself.  
     Unless you have another radio that you can use for 
salvage and it still has its dial glass/face, the first approach 
may not work for you. Even if you do have a salvage radio, 
the dial glass/face may be just as bad or worse than the one 
you already have. If it is not broken however, it becomes a 
possibility if you choose to restore it yourself. Otherwise, you 
will need to locate a place that has a reproduction of your 
radio’s dial glass/face, or hope you get lucky and find an 
intact one on ebay. (And they usually are not cheap to buy.) 
     Whichever option you choose to follow, the upcoming 
article on Repairing Vintage Radio Dial Glass/Face may be of 
help. Look for Part 1 of this article in the March Newsletter. 
 

   Happy Birthday to You! 
 

Happy birthday to all of our 
February-birthday members! 


